Seattle, Washington May 30, 1968

Jack Barnes Organizational Secretary

Dear Jack,

I'm enclosing a copy of the covering letter we sent out with a mailing of 625 May 31 Militants to our entire mailing list. This includes the anti-war list, with lots of Stalinists, etc., and about 400 campaign and other contacts throughout Washington and Oregon. We agreed with Portland to mail to their list and they were to sell their entire bundle of 100.

Of the remaining 375 or so, we have, as of now, 38 left and plan to sell these tonight at a Vietnam Commencement at the University of Washington. As everywhere, I'm sure, we've had an easy time selling and have gotten several contacts involved in sales. A new contact and myself, for example, went to Ellensburg (Central Washington State College) yesterday and, with the help of three contacts there, sold 70 in less than two hours on this notoriously conservative campus where there is no Vietnam Committee, no SDS, etc., but there are some campaign supporters. We also sent a bundle of 15 to an at-large YSA'er in Cheney (Eastern Washington State College). We approached high schools last week, also, and found selling easy there. Other sales were done at the University of Washington and on street corners in the University district.

We did not have enough papers this week to hit Bellingham or Bremerton and plan to cover them, as well as some other high schools, next week.

Comradely,

Debbie Leonard